

TROY STATE UNIVERSITY AT DOTHAM





Vol. IV, No. 7 May 1987

Jack R. Sublette Editor

FORT RUCKER UNION DONATES \$3,000 TO GREATER TSUD DEVELOPMENT FUND

The International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers, Local Lodge 2003 of Daleville, contributed its largest donation ever recently with a gift of \$3,000 and a plaque to officials of Troy State University at Dothan and The Greater TSUD Development Fund.

The presentation was accepted by TSUD President Thomas Harrison at the April 4 meeting which was also attended by Dr. Jack R. Sublette, Vice President for Student Affairs and Development at TSUD, and Al Childs, the chairman of the Regional Counties subcommittee of the fund drive and an administrative assistant for development at the University.

"Our people believe that we are better on our jobs because of how we educate our children and the education we give them," said R. O. Smith, President of Local 2003 of the union's decision to contribute to the drive.

Harrison graciously accepted the money and told the group that their donation was special to the TSUD cause. "This \$3,000, coming from outside Dothan and outside of any personal interest that anyone might have, is one of the most exciting things that has happened to us. This is tremendous in that you who represent the working people of America, the backbone of society, are committed to a university that wants to provide a quality education for those people who work and attend classes at the same time.

"This \$3,000 will go a long way in ensuring that the construction of our new campus is going to begin."

MAY BIRTHDAYS

5	Mr. Bill Jessen
11	Ms. Lynda Harper
13	Mr. Rudy Barrett
20	Mr. Al Childs
21	Mrs. Sandra Jones
30	Mr. Michael Higgins

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Met with Special Gifts Subcommittee of The Greater TSUD Development Fund - March 25 and April 7
- Attended Alabama Department of Postsecondary Education Public Forum on Dimensions 2000 March 27
- Attended IAMAW meeting in Daleville, Alabama, to receive donation and plaque for The Greater TSUD Development Fund - April 4
- Met with Search Committee for the Dean of the School of Education April 7, 14, and 23
- Attended Legislative Budget Hearing in Montgomery April 8
- Attended The Greater TSUD Development Fund Committee meeting - April 9
- Attended meeting in Montgomery with Governor Guy Hunt and the Council of Presidents April 22
- Participated in Council of Presidents meeting in Montgomery - April 24
- Attended Southeast Alabama Project meeting in Enterprise
 April 30

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Dr. Alan Belsches served with Pam Williamson as a member of the scholarship selection team for The Officers' Wives' Club of Fort Rucker. Khamis Bilbeisi made a speech to the National Association of Accountants at the Sheraton Inn on International Auditing and the requirements for the Certified Internal Auditing Program (CIA). The speech included a comparison of the CIA with two other major professional accounting designations (CPA and CMA).

In early May, Jonua Brooks will be attending the Alabama Guaranteed Student Loan Training Workshop in Montgomery.

Recently, Dr. Larry Brown attended a workshop on Adult Learning in Long Beach, Mississippi.

Mr. Al Childs continues to be active in development activities for the University: visited TSU-Troy; met with former Governor Wallace; attended a luncheon at Huntingdon College hosted by Frank Robison, Assistant to President Allen Jackson and met with Senator Foy Covington at the Alabama State House; joined President Harrison and Dr. Sublette at IAMAW Local Lodge 2003's headquarters in Daleville to accept a plaque and \$3,000 donation to The Greater TSUD Development Fund; presented video to National Association of Retired Federal Employees - Dale County Chapter; guest of the group Alabama at their concert in Birmingham Civic Center and attended private reception and discussed Greater TSUD Development Fund; presented video to the Eufaula Lions Club; attended and represented TSUD at the funeral of Mr. Troy Tullis, former Director of the Alabama Aviation and Technical College in Ozark; presented video to the Dale County Chapter of American Retired Employees Association at their annual luncheon in Ozark; met with McDowell Lee, Secretary of the Senate; Sidney Bledsole, Director of Alabama State Parks; attended luncheom with Tommy Flowers, Deputy Director, State Personnel Department; presented video to the Graceville Kiwanis Club. accompanied by Dr. Sublette; attended TSUD Development Fund meeting at the Dothan Country Club.

Dr. Dean Davis met with Greater TSUD Development Fund committees; met with Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Small Business Committee; met with Alabama Academic Decathlom planning committee; met with Free Enterprise Day planning committee and spoke to two classes at Dothan High School; attended a National Association of Accountants awards dinner and received a donation for The Greater TSUD Development Fund.

Dr. Ann Easley attended the AACD (American Association for Counseling and Development) Annual Convention in New Orleans on April 21-25. Keynote speaker was the author of Passages and Spirit of Survival, Gail Sheehy. Dr. M. Scott Peck, psychiatrist and author of The Road Less Traveled, also spoke.

Professional activities for Dr. Patricia Fritchie this spring are numerous:

Hosted Executive Board Meeting Wiregrass Reading Council

at Reading Center TSUD

Attended Wiregrass Reading Council's spring meeting at

Teacher Center Dothan City Schools

 Received Distinguished Service Award from Alabama Reading Association for outstanding service to reading education in the state of Alabama

Attended a meeting of Phi Delta Kappa - Dothan Chapter

Attending the 32nd Annual International Reading Association's Conference in Anaheim, California: The President's Invitational Breakfast for Outstanding Leaders of IRA and presenting group sharing sessions to State Coordinator's Training session

Attended the formation meeting at Alabama State University and appointed to serve on Board of Directors

of Alabama Association of Developmental Studies.

Speaking on the "Mathematics of Control Charts," Dr. Adair W. Gilbert addressed the local chapter of the American Society for Quality Control (ASQC) on April 23. Dr. Gilbert has also been nominated to serve as Program Education Chairman for the Local ASQC Chapter for next year.

Dr. Wyatt Grimmer attended the ACHE meeting of the Council of University Chief Academic Officers in Montgomery on May 1.

During April, Dr. Frank Lovrich continued his roles as one of TSUD's coordinators for The Greater TSUD Development Fund and liaison for the ACHE/SREB study:

• Gave talk at the Eufaula Lion's Club

• Gave presentation at Houston County Kiwanis Club

• Met with Greater TSUD Development Fund Committee at the Country Club

Assisted in presentation at Rotary Club

• Gave presentation at Civitan Club

• Gave presentation to Hartford Lion's Club

Met with Dr. Spence from SREB

Made presentation at Blakely Rotary Club

Attended meeting at ESJC on the ACHE/SREB report

Dr. Richard Martin attended the annual National Convention of the Gamma Beta Phi Society in Charlotte, North Carolima, April 3-5. TSUD's Chapter provided the doorprize for the state of Alabama: a print of a painting by the Alabama artist Jack DeLoney. For the second consecutive year, the state of Alabama received recognition for having the highest percentage of chapters to be awarded Distinguished Chapter Awards.

In late March, Mrs. Sandra Jones served as head judge for Poetic License Competition - Odyssey of the Mind Regional Finals - Fort Rucker, and attended a workshop of the Alabama Teachers of Communications and Theatre Arts

Vice President Gayle Oberst's recent activities include the following:

• Attended AUSA (Association of United States Army) luncheon on April 15. Received recognition and certificate for TSUD's participation and membership.

• Attended the banquet in Troy for outstanding educators to be inducted into the Alabama Educators Hall of Fame

on April 23

• As a member of Zonta, assisted in organizing and conducting the International Food Festival on April 27

• Met as a member with several Chamber of Commence committees

Presented a program on job search to two of Denisse Kennedy's senior English classes at Dothan High School This is part of a project conducted by the Chamber of Commerce and local businesses to get people to shame actual experiences with high school seniors.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman's exerpts from the presentation. "Peace Education: A Part of the Curriculum," at the National Association for the Education of Young Children washington, D.C. in 1986 were quoted in Christian Science Monitor, December 22, 1986, issue. The article "Nurturing Peacemakers in Preschool Classrooms" was read by Dr. Diame DeVries of White Plains, New York, who wrote to Dr. Pollman and wanted to know more about what women teachers are doing in the area of peace education. Dr. DeVries will use this

information in an International Interdisciplinary Congress on Women to be held at Trinity College in Dublin in July. Dr. Pollman will be attending the Alabama Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators meeting in Birmingham on May 8, 1987.

Dr. Leonard Roberts attended a meeting of the Houston County Arts and Humanities Council.

Dr. Shoaf recently became a member of the Houston Arts and Humanities Council and attended a meeting held at Red Lobster. Mrs. Windham, representing the Alabama Shakespeare theatre in Montgomery, presented slides about the program and the theatre. Dr. Shoaf told the group about TSUD sponsoring Ain't Misbehavin'. Mrs. Peake, President of the organization, read her letter of resignation.

Frank Walker and Julia Smith attended the Alabama Library Association Convention in Huntsville, Alabama, March 30 - April 2.

Dr. Kim Sokoya's article entitled "The Relationship Between Personal Values and Managerial Decision Making" appeared in Midwest Review of International Business Research, published in March 1987, by the Academy of International Business, Midwest Region.

Professor Paul Stark attended the Mid-South Marketing Educators Conference hosted by the University of Southern Mississippi at the USM Long Beach, Mississippi, campus April 1-3. Professor Stark represented the TSUD School of Business as a panel duscussant for the Industrial Marketing workshop session.

During April, Dr. Jack Sublette attended a meeting at TSUT in preparation for the Legislative Budget Hearings and attended the Budget Hearing in Montgomery; attended various meetings in relation to The Greater TSUD Development Fund, including a breakfast meeting of The Special Gifts Subcommittee, a luncheon meeting of the subcommittee chairmen, and the Graceville Kiwanis Club.

Mr. Walker was elected as "Member at Large" of the College, University and Special Library division of the Alabama Library Association, and he has been nominated for the Office of Treasurer of the Southeastern Library Association.

Mrs. Pamela Williamson attended the Association of Service Agencies monthly meeting; participated in March of Dimes Walk-a-thon (Team Captain); spoke to Junior/Senior students at Hawk-Houston Boys Club; attended Alabama Association of Counseling Development quarterly meeting; was elected Secretary of AIACD for 1987-88 term; served on the Fort Rucker Officers' Wives' Scholarship Committee; and spoke to Dr. Sokoya's MGT 375 class on local/state job outlook.

During the month, Dr. John Woodham presented programs for the Bicentennial Speakers Bureau before the following organizations: Hartford Parent Teachers Organization; Geneva County Retired Teachers Association; TSUD Spring Festival; Fort Rucker Retired Officers Association; Honors Banquet, Geneva High School.

DATES TO REMEMBER

May	1			Administrative Council (9 a.m.)
May	7			Search Committee for Dean of School
				of Education (10 a.m.)
May	12			Search Committee (10 a.m.)
May	12			Scholarship Committee (2 p.m.)
May	13			Alumni Subcommittee (2 p.m.)
May	14			Search Committee (10 p.m.)
May	18			Executive Council (9 a.m.)
May	29			TSU System Commencement at Memorial
				Stadium in Troy (10 a.m.)

INFORMATION BOOKLET PUBLISHED FOR USE IN GREATER TSUD DEVELOPMENT FUND

As a part of its effort to raise funds for the relocation of the TSUD campus, The Greater TSUD Development Fund now has a brochure to distribute to those people from whom it is soliciting contributions. In addition to a statement from A. C. Allen, Jr., and Pierce Flatt, co-chairmen of the fund drive, the booklet contains information about the subcommittees, the history, goals, and mission of TSUD, academic programs available, a message from President Harrison, and donors' information. An individual copy of the booklet is inserted into this issue of LOGOS.

Admissions, Recruiting, and Student Activities

As Robert M. Paul, Jr., prepares to leave TSUD he would like to convey his appreciation to the current administration, co-workers in Student Affairs and Development, the remaining faculty and staff, and the student body for their cooperation and help in establishing a comprehensive program of student activities.

Spring Festival '87 is an example of how we can all work together for the total good of the University. Several University offices joined with the Student Activities Committee and the Community Outreach Committee to put on a marvelous week of student and community activities. Paul would like to thank those who helped in the Activities: "Ain't Misbehavin'," the Bicentennial Speakers Bureau, High School Senior Visitation Day, the hot dog picnic, and the softball game. Students provided significant help: Candice McKnight, Steve Russ, Barbara Schleuter, Doug Hasty, Jim Dykes, David Byrd, Sandra Innes, Debbie Moudry, Tammy Beasley, and the members of Gamma Beta Phi. President Harrison, Dr. Sublette, Dr. Woodham, Dr. Van Loo, Dr. Belsches, Dr. Shoaf, Dr. Anderson, Dr. Davies, Mrs. Jordan, Reta Cordell, Pam Williamson, Lesa Rogers, Gary Watson, Patti Puciloski, Anne McCuistian, and Jonua Brooks are faculty and staff members who gave either their moral or physical support to the week's activities. Angela Turner of the Dothan Jaycees, Bill Hicks of the Coca Cola Bottling Company, Mike Phares of Girard Middle School, Mike Wager of Heritage Baptist Church, and the people at AmSouth Bank all deserve a special thanks for their help.

For Senior Visitation Day, we had approximately ninety high school seniors as our guests for an orientation session, classroom visitation, a campus tour, and the hot dog picnic on Thursday. These students represent Northview High School, Headland High School, Ashford High School, Ashford Academy, Bainbridge High School, Seminole County High School, and Louisville High School.

Paul thanks each and every member of the TSUD Family for their support in making Spring Festival '87 a week for our present and future students to enjoy. "I shall miss the many friendships and other association I have formed over the last three years. In my resignation I explained to Dr. Sublette that my commitment to this institution runs much deeper than simply being a place of employment. To a certain extent, my entire life has been centered around the development of Troy State University at Dothan, and I am excited about Her future. Good-bye..."

PROPOSAL

The Student Activities Committee recently considered a proposal to recommend that the University adopt a student activity period from 10:30 until 11:00 each day during the fall, winter, and spring quarters. This would involve moving all following morning classes ahead thirty minutes. The proposal is currently being considered by the Student Affairs Committee as well.

Since Troy State University at Dothan is a commuter institution, it is probable that this is the only way in which to give students the opportunity for involvement in campus organizations and activities. Similar plans have been adopted by many junior colleges and other four-year, commuter schools.

Please submit your comments and/or suggestions in writing to Mr. Paul in room M-7 before May 22, 1987.

Alumni Subcommittee/Greater TSUD Development Fund

The Alumni Subcommittee met twice in April to consider ways in which to establish greater contact with alumni and also to get donations for The Greater TSUD Development Fund. Currently under consideration is a quarterly alumni and friends newsletter an upcoming phone-a-thon that should be a follow-up from the appeal letter sent out to alumni and a fund drive letter sent to present students attending TSUD. A memo is being readied for student volunteers to man the phones. Subcommittee members are: Dr. Betty Anderson; Douglas Hasty; Cindy Halcomb; Dr. Betty Kennedy; Gary Watson; Darlene Williams; Pamela Williamson; Dr. Jack Sublette; and, Dr. Shoaf, Chair.

Counseling Services

The Office of Counseling Services sponsored a Drug Awareness Day at TSUD on April 21, 1987. Hosted speaker, David Richburg from the Alabama Citizens Action Program. This seminar was co-sponsored by Charter Woods Hospital, Dothan, Alabama.

Courtesy Committee

Get Well cards were sent to Patty Reeves' mother, Mrs. Snell; Mr. Jessen's mother; Mr. Bae's mother; Mr. Walker's grandmother; Sandy Jones' husband; Reba Moore's mother-in-law; Becky Yarbrough's husband; Dr. Shoaf's mother; and Gerald Love's uncle.

Wedding congratulations were sent to Mr. Barrett's daughter, Pamela, now Mrs. Steve Hartman.

Sympathy cards were sent to Cindy Halcomb, whose grandfather died; Reba Moore, whose father-in-law passed away; Julia Smith, whose aunt died; and Gerald Love, whose uncle passed away.

Library

CELEBRATION OF WOMEN: ALABAMA WOMEN'S HALL OF FAME

The Alabama Women's Hall of Fame was established at Judson College, Marion, Alabama, in 1970 after several years of consideration and investigation among responsible leaders in the state concerning the needs for this endeavor. The purpose of the Alabama Women's Hall of Fame is to recognize those women native to or identified most closely with the State of Alabama who have made significant contributions on a state, national, or international scale within their professional or personal fields of activity and concern.

The Exhibit being displayed during the Spring Quarter at the Library was prepared by Rebecca Howell, Periodicals Supervisor, in cooperation with Miss Ethel Sanders, and Mrs. Louis Rainer Green, under the direction of Thomas Souter, Dean of the University Libraries (all of TSU/Troy Campus).

NEW TITLES in Browsing Area at the Library:

Bureau of Labor Statistics Publications:

Average Annual Pay by State and Industry.

Consumer Price Index.

Employment in Perspective: Women in the Labor Force.

Employment Situation.

Employment Status of Population by Sex, Race, Age.

Producer Price Index.

Carnegie Quarterly.

ERIC Information.

Fed in Print: Business and Banking Topics.

Illinois Libraries.

Southeastern Librarian.

TSU Bulletin.

Viewpoints in Business Education.

School of Business

Business students from Dr. Davis' QM class and Mr. Wood's CIS classes contributed money to purchase a new American flag for TSUD. Mr. Lee Bruton, a recent graduate of our MBA program, contributed \$250 to the TSUD School of Business. Three accounting majors received scholarship funds from the National Association of Accountants. They were honored at a dinner on April 21. Mr. Wood, Ms. Hoekenga, and Dr. Davis participated in the March of Dimes Walk-a-thon on Saturday, April 4.

LOGOS, the Troy State University at Dothan Faculty and Staff Newsletter, is distributed monthly by the Division of Student Affairs and Development. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content fo the LOGOS will be welcomed by the Student Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the last Wednesday of each month.

TSUD PROVIDES TUITION WAIVER FOR ADULTS RETURNING TO SCHOOL

Adults who have been out of school for a while may find Troy State University at Dothan to be an inviting place beginning with the Summer Quarter in a new University program known as OWLS.

The Older, Wiser Learners' Scholarship has been established for any adult meeting the qualifications to register for one course tuition-free. "OWLS will allow any adult who has not attended a high school, college, or a university for at least three calendar years to enroll tuition-free for one academic course," stated Dr. Jack R. Sublette, the Vice President for Student Affairs and Development at TSUD. "Students will be permitted to register on a space-available basis for a course of their own choosing from the regular schedule of TSUD credit offerings."

The only credit courses that are not open for the OWLS program are those having pre-requisites and those with a limited enrollment. OWLS will be available to individual adults only once.

"TSUD hopes to use this program as a way of motivating adults who have been out of school to return to the classroom," Sublette said. "Once they get back into the academic environment, we hope to see these older, wiser learners complete their education."

Students interested in the OWLS program must apply for admission to the University and submit all required materials.



